
Revised February 24, 2020 at 11:15 a.m. 

Hanson Board of Selectmen 

Board of Selectmen’s meeting room, Hanson Town Hall 

Tuesday, February 25, 2020, 7:00 p.m. 

Regular meeting 

 

I CALL TO ORDER 

Pledge of Allegiance, Public Announcements & Upcoming meetings  

 

II NEW BUSINESS  
 (Police Chief business moved to March 17, 2020 Selectmen’s agenda)* 

 Planning Board in joint session with the Board of Selectmen to appoint new  

                          Planning Board member to fill vacancy until the May Town Election 

 Highway Director re: Complete Streets 

 Marianne Dimascio, Green Hanson re: Community Choice Aggregation (slides) 

 Execute Treasurer/Collector’s contract for 7/1/20 – 6/30/21 

 Review Selectmen Proposed Articles 

 Approve January donations 

 

  Requests 

Dollars for Scholars request to use Maquan School parking lot on May 2, 2020 

First Cast Fishing Derby use of Town Green on September 12th, 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon 

 

Requests:  Camp Kiwanee 

Declare doors and metal cots surplus (salvage) 

Approve donation of 200 tote bags from Walker-Clay, Inc. 

 

 Appointments/Resignations 

 Dina Amado, 205 South Street - Capital Improvement Committee, exp. 6/30/23 

 

 Acknowledgements 

 

III ONE DAY LIQUOR LICENSES – Camp Kiwanee 

 Joshua Singer, Hanson, Saturday, March 14th, 6:00-10:0 p.m., St. Pat’s fundraiser  

 Jessica Scholz, Upton, Saturday, March 21st, 6:00-10:00 p.m., anniversary dinner 

 Kathleen Wood, Buzzards Bay, Sunday, March 22nd, baby shower 

 Shiandra Cardoso, Norwell, Saturday, March 28th, 7:00-11:00 p.m., bridal shower 

 Kelly Carlini, W. Warwick, Sunday, March 29th, 12:00-4:00 p.m., bridal show 

   

IV OLD BUSINESS 

 U.S. Census Boundary Survey 

 Town Administrator Goals & Objectives  

 Discuss Override Committee 

  

V TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT 

 

VII COMMITTEE REPORTS 

200th Anniversary Committee 

 Final Plymouth County Hospital Reuse Comm. 

 Maquan School Reuse Committee 

 Highway Building Committee 

 

VIII ADJOURNMENT



  
Announcements 

 

On March 14th, the Hanson Business Network will be hosting its third annual St. 

Patrick's Day fundraiser to benefit the Hanson Food Pantry from 6:30-9:30 PM at 

Needles Lodge in Camp Kiwanee. This event will be a St. Patrick’s themed shindig 

complete with dinner, live Irish music, DJ'd Irish music, an Irish step dancing 

performance, cash bar, a silent auction, and a St. Patrick's Day photo booth! 

Tickets are a bargain at $25 per person and may be purchased online at Eventbrite, 

by emailing Laura Kemmett at lfitzkemmett@gmail.com or by calling 

(781)294-1261.   Discounts are available for folks who purchase 8 tickets or 

more.  Please visit the Hanson Business Network Facebook page for more 

information.  If you cannot attend, but wish to donate an item for or silent auction 

or raffle, it would be deeply appreciated. 

 

Nomination papers for the May 16th Town Of Hanson Annual Election are now 

available at the Hanson Town Clerk's office.   For more information contact the 

Town Clerk at 781-293-2772. 

 

Early voting will began on February 24th and will continue through February 28th, 

2020 for the Presidential Primary on March 3rd. 

 

Early voting can be done in person at the Hanson Town Hall, 542 Liberty Street 

during regular business hours, which are Monday, Wednesday and Thursday 8 am 

–1 pm, 2 pm - 5 pm; Tuesday, 8 am – 1 pm, 2 pm - 8 pm; and Friday, 8 am – 12 

noon.  Voting may be done any time during those hours from February 24th   – 

February 28th. 

 

Absentee ballots are now available at the Hanson Town Clerk's office for the 

Presidential Primary being held on Tuesday, March 3rd.  Any registered voter who 

is unable to vote in person on Election Day due to absence from town, physical 

disability or religious belief may obtain an absentee ballot.  Voters may absentee 

vote in person at the Town Clerk's office or by mail.  Applications for absentee 

ballots will be accepted at the Town Clerk's office until 12:00Noon Monday, 

March 2nd.  For more information call the Town Clerk's office at 781-293-2772. 

All voters and residents who have not returned their 2020 census form are urged to 

do so by the Town Clerk.  Any voter that has not returned their 2020 town census 

form will be placed on the inactive voter list for future elections 

mailto:lfitzkemmett@gmail.com


The Hanson Library is again participating in the Boston Bruins Annual PJ Drive to 

benefit DCF and Cradles to Crayons. From February 1st through March 15th the 

Hanson Library will be accepting donations of new pairs of pajamas for babies, 

children, and teens, with the goal of collecting 100 pairs.  

 

Volunteers are needed on the following committees:  200th Anniversary,  

Conservation Commission Reg. and 2 Associate members,  Cultural Council, 

Disabilities, Economic Development, Finance, Highway Building Committee, 

Historical Commission, Memorial Day Patriotic Observance, Memorial Field 

Trustees, North River Commission and Zoning Board Alternate.  Applications for 

Appointment and info on the committee is available on the town website 

www.hanson-ma.gov 

 

UPCOMING MEETINGS 

 

Tuesday, March 17, 2020 – Board of Selectmen – 7:00 p.m. 

Tuesday, March 24, 2020 – Board of Selectmen – 7:00 p.m. 

Tuesday, April 4, 2020 – Board of Selectmen – 7:00 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

http://www.hanson-ma.gov/

